

February 23rd, 2024

Kneehill County Box 400 Three Hills, AB TOM 2A0

Dear Kneehill County Council,

I am writing to formally request the use of the Kneehill County water truck for Linden Sports Day, scheduled to take place on June 1st, 2024. Our annual event, organized by the Linden Agricultural Society, has become a cherished tradition in our community, attracting participants and spectators alike.

One of the highlights of Linden Sports Day in recent years has been our lawnmower races, which have been steadily growing in popularity. As we continue to expand this exciting aspect of our event, ensuring the safety and enjoyment of all participants and attendees is paramount.

To enhance the safety and overall experience of the lawnmower races, we believe it would be beneficial to have access to the water truck to keep the track adequately wet. This measure will help mitigate dust, improve track conditions, and ultimately contribute to a safer and more enjoyable event for everyone involved.

We greatly appreciate your consideration of our request and the support you provide to community events like Linden Sports Day. If you require any further information or have any questions regarding our proposal, please do not hesitate to contact Daniel Lauper, President of the Linden Agricultural Society, at 403-369-7263.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. We look forward to your favorable response and the opportunity to collaborate in making Linden Sports Day a memorable and successful event for our community.

Sincerely,

Jamie Collins

Secretary

Linden Agricultural Society